
 

 

 
 The Venezuelan people, along with the Government of 
the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, hereby expresses its 
most heartfelt words of solidarity in the aftermath of the 
tropical storm Urduja (Kai-Tak), which occurred this last 
December 18

th
, 2017 in the Province of Biliran, Philippines 

and which left fifty-four persons dead and around twenty-three 
missing people, causing a deep sense of grief and sadness to 
its population.   
 

The Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela conveys its 
deepest condolences to the Government of the Republic of 
Philippines, to its people and to the families of the victims 
amid such sensitive moments, while it reaffirms its full 
solidarity with our Philippine brothers.  

 
 
 
 

Caracas, December 27th, 2017 
 


